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Hello and greetings from London in the United Kingdom.   

 

My name is John May and I am the Secretary General of The Duke of Edinburgh’s 

International Award worldwide. 

 

Today, I am delighted to be able to tell you about some important changes in the 

governance of the Award in China.    

 

These changes shouldn’t make any difference to the high standard of service you 

expect to receive from the Award, but they do regularize our engagement in China 

and bring the Award fully in line with what’s expected of us by regulators, government 

and officials.  

 

We've achieved these changes with the terrific support of colleagues in London, local 

government in China and the excellent staff team of the Award in China that you 

already know.   

 

Here's the technical detail.  The Award has now transitioned from a Wholly Foreign 

Owned Enterprise (a WFOE) to a local enterprise. This is an exciting step forward that 

will enable the Award in China to best meet the needs of licensed schools and 

organizations, recognized providers, and ultimately benefit current and future 

participants. 
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It puts the Award in China on exactly the same footing as National Award Operators 

in other countries, licensed by, but not owned by, The Duke of Edinburgh’s 

International Award Foundation in London. 

 

The Beijing Intaward International Culture Development Company will continue to run 

the Award in China as the National Award Operator, but under the new ownership of 

Shanghai Enshaw Technology Group, which is founded by the National Director Mr. 

Garrison Lu Feng. Mr. Lu and the whole team are dedicated to holistic education  

 

Mr. Garrison Lu Feng. Mr. Lu and the whole team are dedicated to holistic education 

and delivering our Award to the highest possible quality. I have personally seen the 

fantastic work they have done over the past three and half years. I am sure many of 

you already know them as passionate, professional and always ready to support. I 

have no doubt that this will continue under the new ownership. 
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So what does this mean for you?  Well, the transition process is a smooth and 

seamless one.  There really should be no impact on licensed & recognized schools, 

organizations, or registered participants. The Award will continue to be delivered 

throughout China; with the same quality you have come to expect. The same values 

and the same ambitions – to support young people in finding their passion, purpose 

and place in the world – all those will remain. 

I would like to congratulate the Award in China on successfully making this transaction 

and wish them good luck in this new chapter of their adventurous journey! 

 

And as always, a heartfelt thank you to our supporters, whether you are based in China 

or overseas. I am confident that the Award will continue to thrive and provide many 

more development opportunities for the young people of China for the years to 

come. Please do keep us all informed of your activities, just as you have been doing 

already – and help us bring the Award to as many young people worldwide as we 

possibly can. 
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